The original documents are located in Box C21, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 5/15/1975" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

THE WHITE HOUSE

May 15, 1975

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR:

JACK MARSH

FROM:

JERRY

The attached was returned in the President's outbox with the following responses:

- -- Approve committee membership.
- -- Approve single chairman.

Please follow-up with the appropriate action.

Thank you.

cc: Don Rumsfeld

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 14, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR:

THE PRESIDENT

FROM:

JACK MARS

Attached is the memorandum on the refugees which I showed you this morning. It was my impression that this was satisfactory. However, I would be grateful for your final clearance so that Dr. Marrs can proceed with the formal arrangements. Therefore, I would appreciate your response to the following:

MA

Approve committee membership.

 $Disapprove\ committee\ membership.$

Appro

Approve single chairman.

Disapprove single chairman.

Increase size of the membership.

Decrease size of the membership

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 13, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR:

JACK MARSH

FROM:

TED MARRS

Jack:

The people on the attached list are pleased to serve on the President's Advisory Committee on Refugees, as of Wednesday, May 14, at 8:00 a.m.

Lady Bird could not serve at this time. She is very supportive but is overly obligated, is limiting herself to non-controversial issues, and is going to Africa. She also sends her love and respect to the President and Mrs. Ford.

John Eisenhower appreciated the Moscow trip, is honored to serve, and will serve as Chairman. He believes, and I concur, that a single Chairman can simplify things for all of us.

Ethel Kennedy is considering participation and will call back tomorrow morning. She states that she so much wants to do something for that nice man of whom she thinks so highly - the President.

We are also continuing to try to reach Ellie Peterson who is "walking in Scotland."

Attachment

PRESIDENTIAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON REFUGEES

Chairman: John Eisenhower

Mayor Joseph Alioto

Archbishop Joseph Bernardine, United States Catholic Conference

Ashby Boyle, National Youth Chairman, March of Dimes

Reverend W. Sterling Cary, President, National Council of Churches

John Denver, Popular Singer

Gaetana Enders, Has been active in refugee matters

Governor Dan Evans

Mayor Maurice Ferre

Minor George, Prominent Heritage Leader

Edgar Kaiser, Chairman of the Board, Kaiser Industries

Philip Klutznick, Past President, B'nai Brith

William J. Kuhfuss, President of the American Farm Bureau

George Meany, AFL-CIO

Clarke Reed, Republican National Chairman, Mississippi

Dr. Malcomb Todd, AMA, Long Beach, California

Elder A. Theodore Tuttle, Church of Jesus Christ of the Latter Day Saints